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P.O. Box 756 
Toronto, ON 
M5C 2K1 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
Attn: Veronica Mendes Veronica.Mendes@oeb.ca  
Transmission Connections Review - EB-2024-0126 
 
July 30, 2024 
 
via email 
 

RE: Nomination for Working Groups  
 
Please consider this letter to be a formal nomination request for both Stream 1 and 
Stream 2 Working Groups as referenced in the Board’s letter of July 19, 2024 on the above 
referenced subject. The nominated individual is Colin Anderson, President and CEO of the 
Association of Power Producers of Ontario (APPrO). 
 
APPrO is well known to the OEB. APPrO acts on behalf of its members, which includes 
Ontario electricity generators, but also includes entities that own and operate storage 
facilities and distributed energy resources.  APPrO provides them with effective advocacy 
on critical electricity policies and expertise on regulatory matters that affect the business 
interests and operations of its members. 
 
APPrO has a justifiable interest in Stream 1, since it deals with integrating resources, 
specifically energy storage and DERs. APPrO represents members who own resources in 
both categories.  
 
Similarly, APPrO has a justifiable interest in Stream 2, since it deals with cost allocation 
policies for new or modified connections, a topic that is of concern to all of APPrO’s 
members. 
 
Please advise if any additional information is required. APPrO appreciates the Board’s 
consideration in this matter.  
 
Best Regards, 

 

Colin Anderson 
President and CEO, APPrO 
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